DVG: Explanation on the auditor's disclaimer of opinion related to the Financial Statements 2023
On July 12, 2024, Dai Viet Paint Group Joint Stock Company announced Official Dispatch No. 05/2024/CV-DVG on explaining the Audited Financial Statements 2023 as follows:
1. [bookmark: _GoBack]Content 1: The appointed auditor audited the Financial Statements for the fiscal year ending December 31, 2023 on June 13, 2024. Therefore, the Auditor was unable to participate in witnessing the actual cash inventory at the end of the fiscal year. Using alternative audit procedures, the auditor cannot express an opinion on the existence of cash balances, inventory, and fixed assets at the end of the fiscal year with the values ​​recorded on the Separate Balance Sheet on December 31, 2023 were VND230,145,765, VND49,169,349,003, and VND33,364,735,556, respectively.
The Company hereby explains this issue as follows: In Audited Financial Statements 2023, in addition to the Separate Financial Statements, there is also a Consolidated Financial Statements, due to personnel changes in the Accounting Department, as of March 31, 2024, the Company has not completed the task of disclosing the Audited Financial Statements 2023 After this time, the audit company that the Company previously selected, TTP Auditing Company Limited is not allowed to sign the Audited Financial Statements after March 31, 2024, so the Company must complete dossiers to find and change a new audit company on June 12, 2024, which is International Auditing and Valuation Company Limited, therefore the Auditor cannot witness the re-inventory period at December 31, 2023.
Remedy: The company will learn from experience and not let the delay in the Financial Statements happen.
2. Content 2: The auditor has not received a confirmation letter related to short-term prepaid debts from the buyer with a balance of VND2.19 billion. Using alternative audit procedures, the auditor cannot give an opinion on the accuracy of the above liabilities. Therefore, the auditor cannot determine whether these data adjustments are made on the Separate Financial Statements or not.
The Company hereby explains this issue as follows: As of December 31, 2023, the Company still has a balance of VND2.19 billion as prepayment by buyers. The auditor has sent a confirmation letter to customers, but because many customers are independent individuals, the confirmation letter has not been returned in time.
Remedy: By July 12, 2024, the Company had returned goods and invoices to customers.
